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Annual Spring Get-together
Let’s celebrate our year of achievement!
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Wednesday, May 16, 2012
[image: image7.png]



7:00 p.m.
Location:  Mohawk Golf Club
Presenter:  Elaine Auerbach Palmer
Program:  Rewriting Your Fairy Tale for Today
We no longer believe in “and they lived happily ever after”— but what has replaced it?  In her forthcoming book, Fairy Tales for Women Who Have Been through the Mill, author Elaine Auerbach Palmer explores timeless themes of love and relationships in classic fairy tale style for today’s woman.
Come and explore how a story can lead to awareness and empowerment that can be translated into personal growth.
Invite your friends and relatives to this informative meeting.
	Mark Your Calendar

	Saturday, April 28

AAUW Garage Sale
Gail Karl’s House

2513 McGovern Drive, Niskayuna
Tuesday, May 1
   Board Meeting:  6:45 p.m.
   Price Chopper Community Room

Saturday, May 13

   Annual dinner reservation form DUE
	Saturday, May 19
  Niska-Day Plant Sale

  Craig Elementary School (see page 3)
Saturday, June 2

   18th Annual Kids' Arts Festival 
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City Hall/Jay Street Area 

   Schenectady



	Wednesday, May 16
   Annual Spring Get-Together

   Mohawk Golf Club
   Installation of officers

   Vote on Bylaws

   Announcements of Special Recognition


	August 1-7

   Articles due for September Visions
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Meeting friends at a study and interest group, watching and discussing a video about women
 promoting peace in war zones, the Serendipity Group's French lunch at Schenectady County Community College, teaching Mah Jongg to someone who has never played, hearing why 18th century men wore wigs, seeing the excitement of students watching “Charlotte’s Web,” the fun of meeting people and selling plants at Niska-Day, hearing Deborah Hughes talk about Susan B. Anthony and her approach to women’s rights, helping children make books at the Schenectady County Literacy Day with “Things of My Very Own, Inc.” at Proctor’s, seeing Schenectady from the 7th floor of the Golub headquarters, explaining the history and mission of Schenectady AAUW to other local women’s groups, hearing about the College of Nanoscale Science and Engineering, volunteering at candidate forums and collecting election results, delivering donated hats and mittens to Middleburgh Elementary School and to Girls, Inc.—On-going examples of our initiatives.  Each of us has a different and meaningful AAUW panorama of experiences that remind us of why we engage with and support this group.

Mission and membership, however each of us defines these, are the themes that drive Schenectady AAUW, past and future.  As we reflect on what we have accomplished and plan the future of our branch, the friendships shared and the satisfaction of problems solved in furthering our mission inspire us to look forward to a year of renewed effort for AAUW.

Several AAUW activities remain.  Contact Bobbi Richardson (Roberta-Richardson@hotmail.com, 346-6697) to help with Niska-Day on May 19, 2012.  Contact Robin Eddy (reddy5@nycap.rr.com, 346-1683) to help with the Kid’s Art Festival in Schenectady on June 2, 2012.  By the time you receive this newsletter, we may have completed another successful garage sale on April 28, 2012 thanks to your donations and to those of you who volunteered!
It has been our pleasure to serve as leaders of Schenectady AAUW these past two years.  We are grateful for your support and assistance.  Thank you to members of the AAUW Board this year for your efforts.  We look forward to helping continue the mission of Schenectady AAUW.  We hope to see you at the May celebration dinner.

Jennie Pennington pennington2276@cs.com and Robin Eddy reddy@ny.cap.rr.com


PROTECTING OUR GIRLS FROM CYBERBULLYING

Later this month members of Schenectady AAUW will meet with administrators and staff from Girls, Inc,. to review and discuss AAUW’s important research report “Crossing the Line.” This highly acclaimed report provides findings from national surveys of middle school and high school students about the extent to which sexual harassment exists in their schools.

When students are harassed via the internet, they are the victims of cyberbullying. Educators and other professionals concerned with the well-being of our youth are paying particular attention to this growing problem. There are many strategies being used for preventing cyberbullying and/or intervening when it does occur. Following are tips for educators to prevent harassment of their students both in school and out. Many of these tips can be useful for parents to protect their own children or to support the work being done in schools to keep students safe.

1. Assess the extent and scope of the problem.

2. Ensure that students understand all forms of bullying/harassment are unacceptable.

3. Specify clear rules regarding the use of the internet.

4. Use peer mentoring or informal support from older students or siblings.

5. Create a formal contract in the school’s policy manual or understanding within the family that cyberbullying is inappropriate at any time.

6. Help create a positive school (or home) climate of respect and integrity.

7. Help educate the larger community about the dangers of harassment and bullying.

8. Support the designation of a “cyberbullying expert” within your school who is responsible for keeping staff, students, and families current about the dangers and remedies for cyberbullying.

Young people who are pushed to their limits through harassment and bullying, either in person or over the internet can make rash decisions with tragic, irreparable consequences. It is important for adults to understand this growing problem and join together to condemn the behavior and support the victims.

Elise Russo

WOMEN’S HEALTH CARE ISSUES AND PAY EQUITY ARE LINKED TOGETHER

In the recent months, there has been a great deal of discussion surrounding women’s health care rights.  Planned Parenthood came under attack, and then the issue of insurance payment for contraceptives followed.  The issue as to whether health care is a right or privilege is still being debated in the political arena.  AAUW has always believed that everyone is entitled to affordable and quality health care. This concept is reiterated in its public policy program.  AAUW, through its issue advocacy program, is working on the elimination of “gender rating” which is the discriminatory practice of charging women higher premiums for their health care plans. In addition, it has fought to have women’s reproductive health care needs covered by insurance and to have coverage for preventive health care services.

Statistics show that health care is tied to economic security and income.  This is why the pay equity issue needs to be resolved.  According to AAUW, “pay equity is the achievement of the appropriate recognition, status and value for the work performed by women…”  In November 2010, the pay equity bill did not pass the United States Senate. Its failure to pass was a major disappointment. AAUW pointed out that “it narrowly missed the 60 votes needed to continue the debate on the merit of the bill.  Every Republican member of the Senate, including the GOP women, voted against moving the bill forward.”  It is difficult to understand why any politician would be against providing women with the same pay as men receive for doing the same job.  Eleanor Roosevelt said “Every man, woman, and child seeks equal justice, equal opportunity and equal dignity without discrimination.”  We have come a long way since Susan B. Anthony wrote “a woman must have a purse of her own.”  However, we still have a difficult task of eliminating discrimination against women especially in the area of pay equity.

The National Committee on Pay Equity points out that women who work full time still earn less than men working full time in every single state. This committee also highlights that women in 20 states have seen the wage gap widen between men and women.  In addition, there is a negative attitude towards collective bargaining rights.  To deny individuals their collective bargaining rights will only bring more discrimination against women. This will severely impact on women’s ability to pay for quality health care for themselves and their children.  AAUW declared April 17 as Equal Pay Day.  In New York State, members from AAUW lobbied their legislative leaders to promote equal pay for women.  Women must continue to raise their voices to let their representatives know that they expect equal justice under the law.  Linda Rizzo



NISKA-DAY PLANT SALE – SATURDAY, MAY 19, 2012

Niska-Day will once again be held at Craig Elementary School.  This year's theme, “Dancing Fun at Niska-Day 31,” lends itself to fun, food, and entertainment, dancing style.  Hopefully we will be assigned the Southeast corner facing Zenner Road again.  Our membership table will be in the tent, and our plants will be along the outside wall of the tent.
I NEED YOUR HELP. This worthwhile project will generate funding for EF, LAF, and community projects.  In addition, it is a wonderful activity for camaraderie with other Branch members and visibility in the community.  Historically, it is a very enjoyable day and a perfect opportunity for those who might not be able to donate time throughout the year but who can spare two hours on a Saturday.

We will need people to donate their plants and perennials.  With full sun and no access to water at the site, plants that are not potted end up wilting and do not sell.  The best way to avoid this is to dig up the plants, pot them in clumps (not singletons) two or three weeks ahead, give them a little fertilizer, and water them often before Niska-Day.  Bring them well watered to our display on Niska-Day.

If you can make donations, we would appreciate it if they are labeled ahead of time with (1) kind of plant and (2) if they prefer sun or shade

Your plants and perennials may be taken to the AAUW table on Saturday between 8:30 and 10:00 a.m.  Or if you cannot drop them off then, they may be left ahead of time at the home of Bobbi Richardson, (1417 Fox Hollow Road, Niskayuna) or Barbara Aldi (15 Haviland Drive, Scotia) on Thursday, or Friday, May 17 or 18.  In addition to donations of potted plants, I would appreciate the help of volunteers on Saturday, May 19.  We need people to work during the following times:          8:30-10:30– set up & sales,        10:30-12:30 – sales          12:30-2:30 – sales          2:30-4:30 – sales
If you will be able to volunteer for one of these slots, please call or e-mail Bobbi Richardson at 346-6697 or Roberta_Richardson@hotmail.com.  I appreciate your support for this fun and worthwhile endeavor.        Bobbi Richardson
Children’s Plays

On April 2, 2012, AAUW sponsored an exciting performance of "Charlotte's Web" at Schenectady HS for 
929 students and chaperones from the Schenectady City School District, including 107 students and adults from the Middleburgh Central School District. "Charlotte's Web" is based on the familiar book by the same name, and is widely read in the elementary grades. Teachers had the opportunity to download study guides to prepare their students for the play. The production was presented and performed by Theatreworks, USA, a professional Broadway performing group.

With financial support from Stewart's Holiday Match and Schenectady County Initiative Grants we were able to charge only $2.50 for each ticket. Middleburgh students were invited free of charge to help the community in their flood recovery efforts.

Thanks to our volunteers Ellen Auerbach, Robin Eddy, Betsy Forkas, Dottie Potochnik, Arlene Maranville, Carol Reynolds, Lois Rowe, Shellie van der Zee and Linda Zuckerman who helped make seating the children calm and orderly.   Thanks to all!     Shellie van der Zee and Lois Rowe


LAF NEWS
Victory for Mansourian Plaintiffs
For seven years, AAUW has supported former University of California, Davis, wrestlers Arezou Mansourian, Christine Ng, and Lauren Mancuso in their Title IX lawsuit against the Regents of the University of California. AAUW disbursed more than $100,000 to support the case, and many AAUW members attended last year’s three-week trial. On February 16, 2012, 10 years after the case began, the two parties finally reached an agreement to settle and resolve all remaining issues with $1.35 million paid to the plaintiffs' counsel for attorney fees and other costs incurred during the lengthy case after the case began, the two parties finally reached an agreement to settle and resolve all remaining issues with $1.35 million paid to the plaintiffs' counsel for attorney fees and other costs incurred during the lengthy case.

New LAF Title IX Case
In late February, the AAUW board voted to accept a new case, Bull v. Board of Trustees of Ball State University. Kathy Bull was head coach for the women’s tennis team at Ball State University in Indiana for 21 years. While there, she advocated for Title IX issues and mentored young female coaches. She was fired midseason in 2009, allegedly as the result of NCAA violations. Bull argues, however, that she was fired for speaking out against a pattern of discrimination in the athletic department. In July 2010, she filed a lawsuit against the university in the U.S. District Court for Southern Indiana, claiming violations of her rights under Title IX. The university filed a motion to dismiss Bull’s claims. In December 2011, the court decided not to dismiss the primary claim of retaliation. Bull’s trial was set for April 9, 2012. 

AAUW Supports Second Military Sexual Assault Case
On March 6, eight current and former service members filed a lawsuit against U.S. Secretary of Defense Leon Panetta and numerous Marine Corps officers. The plaintiffs are accusing military officials of creating a culture in which sexual assault and rape is tolerated and in which people who report it face retaliation. AAUW is providing support to this case and to Cioca v. Rumsfeld ($6,000), which also deals with the issue of sexual assault in the military. The new case focuses on assault and harassment in the U.S. Marine Barracks in Washington, D.C. Lawyer Susan Burke plans to file additional lawsuits focused on similar crimes in other branches of the military. AAUW Executive Director Linda Hallman spoke at the March 6 press conference and emphasized that AAUW would stand with these courageous women as they work to create a safer environment for women in the military. Linda Ward



EDUCATION OPPORTUNITIES FUND NAMED GRANT HONOREES

At our May meeting we will recognize Karen Huggins and Gail Karl, as this year’s EOF Named Grant Honorees.

Karen Huggins is a third generation AAUW member.  Grandmother E. Isabelle Grobel and mother Jean Huggins, a long-time board member of the branch, were both 50-year members of the AAUW Schenectady Branch.   In the early 1980’s Isabelle, Jean and Karen were honored at the NY State AAUW convention as the first three-generation AAUW family in the state.

Karen served as a Co-president for two years and a Vice President for Membership, Program, and Study and Interest Groups.  She has chaired the College Caravan and also handled publicity for the branch.  Born and raised in Schenectady, Karen received her BA from Union College with honors.  A year later she received her MBA from RPI.  She is a graduate of GE’s Financial Management Program and received the Masters Certificate of Project Management from George Washington University.  Professionally she has worked as Project Manager and Computer Systems Senior Analyst at the NYS Department of Transportation.   She has also been employed by JlT Insurance, GE Global Exchange Services, MVP Healthcare, Key Bank, and GE.

As a graduate of Union College, she has been on the Union College Board of Trustees and is an Executive Committee Member of the Union College Alumni Council.  She is also a member and Chapter Officer of the Project Management Institute.  She is a member of the Niskayuna Community Foundation Board and the Niskayuna Consumers’ Cooperative.

Karen’s love of music extends to playing the piano and attending classical music concerts at Union College, Tanglewood, and SPAC.  She travels throughout New York and New England and visits art museums.  Reading and gardening are also part of her leisure-time activities.

Our second honoree is Gail Ann Karl and according to Gail, she has lived here in Schenectady “all my 70 years.”    She and husband John have two children, Sandy and John Jr.  Her involvement in AAUW has been varied serving as a member of the Presidents' Council, Vice President for Study and Interest Groups,  a Co-Vice president for Programs,  and a Co-Vice president for EF.  She chaired three garage sales and three Niska-Day events.  Since becoming a member in 1995, she has been actively involved in AAUW Schenectady as well as in the community.

Gail has a bachelor’s degree and a permanent certificate in elementary education.  She is also qualified as a reading teacher.  Professionally, she taught elementary school in Burnt Hills and in the Schenectady schools where she also worked with English as a Second Language.

Since retiring from the classroom, Gail has participated in Junior Achievement for five years and served as a mentor for a number of years.  She is a dedicated volunteer at the library where she has been and still is the manager at the Whitney Book Corner and also sorts books at the main library.  Gail is the art gallery manager for local artists at her church.

Gail’s varied interests and hobbies include mall walking and a participating in water aerobics and resistance weight training.  She enjoys watercolor painting and home decorating and is interested in antiques and collectables.

Both Karen and Gail have been active, involved members of AAUW Schenectady and the community.  We thank both women for their many contributions and dedication to AAUW and it is our pleasure to honor them as our Named Grant Honorees for 2011 - 2012.        Gerri Pinkerton



MUSICAL TOOLS FOR THE SCHENECTADY SCHOOLS
Do you have a musical instrument in your house that is gathering dust?  Pull it out and dust it off.
That instrument could make a big difference to a young person by helping her or him achieve their musical dreams
The Schenectady Friends of Music along with Proctors seek donations of instruments to be given to Schenectady School children who have musical aspirations. If you have an instrument you want to donate, you can either bring it to the Proctors Box Office or contact Karen Johnson at  kjohn113@aol.com or 393-8184, who will pick it up.

Instruments that need work to get back into good playing condition will be refurbished by the Friends of Music with their funds and then given to the School System for student use. 
Donors will receive a tax donation form from the Schenectady Schools for their instrument.

Study and Interest Group Meetings for May 2012
If you’re interested in attending a meeting, contact the leader.

Book Exchange I
Leader:  Dottie Potochnik (399-3854) 

   No regular meetings

Niskayuna Book Exchange

Leader:  Ellie Rowland (370-1958)


No regular meetings

Couples Gourmet
Leader:  Kay Stanczk (583-6904)

May 11, 2012, 7 pm

Theme:  Men's Night, A Feast for a Queen
Co-Host:  Dick Terry
Location:  1059 Garner Avenue

Co-Host:  Gordon Zuckerman
Location:  1137 Fernwood Drive

Diversity in Schenectady
Leader:  Suzanne Taylor (393-9035)

May 21, 2012, 6:00 pm
Program:  Pizza and Planning for 2012-2013
Hostess:   Carolyn Montorio
Modern Literature
Co-Leaders:  Joan Amell (399-4709) and

Mary Delory (393-6811)

Book:  Irretrievable by Theodore Fontaine

Reviewer:  Mary Delory
Hostess:  Austra McLane 

Location:   1209 Hedgewood Lane, Niskayuna

Co-Hostess:  Andrea Versaci
Mah Jongg
Leader: Robin Eddy (346-1683)
May 14, 2012, 1:30 pm
Hostess:  Linda Zuckerman
Location:  1137 Fernwood Drive, Niskayuna 

Quilting 

Leader: Pat Buczkowski (372-3893) 

May 22, 2012
Program: Supper & Planning 

Location and Time: TBA
Science Topics
Leader: Winnie Balz (372-3893) 

May 7, 2012, 7:30 pm
Program: Mini Topics

Hostess: Jeanette Gerlaugh

Location: 136 Glen Eddy Drive, Niskayuna

Scotia-Glenville, Burnt Hills Varied Interests

Leader:  Arlene Gollmer (399-2479)
May 10, 2012, 12:30 pm

Program:  Gail Karl on the Whitney Book Store
Hostess:  Reba Mehan
Location:  The Glen Eddy, Consaul Road, Niskayuna

Meet in the lobby
Serendipity

Leader:  Jennie Pennington (372-7503)

Schenectacy AAUW Bloggers
The new group gives Branch members a chance to communicate in real time about topics that interest them.
Contact Jennie Pennington (372-75034)

Location:  609 Engleman Avenue, Scotia 
Mah Jongg
May 28, 2012, 1:30 [,
Hostess:  Dottie Potochnick

Location:  105 Woodhaven Drive, Scotia
New members welcomed.



RESERVATION FORM for our MAY END-OF-THE-YEAR Buffet DINNER
May 16, 2012  6 p.m.

Mohawk Golf Club,  Niskayuna, NY

Special Member Recognition and Installation of Officers

Program:   Rewriting Your Fairy Tale for Today 
Presented by Elaine Auerbach Palmer

Please complete this form and send your reservation and your check for $25 made payable to

“AAUW Schenectady Branch” no later than Saturday, May 13, 2012.

Name  ________________________________________  Phone  __________________________

Number Attending  _____

Mail to: Ellen Auerbach (381-4432),  848 Beech Drive, Niskayuna, NY 12309

It's time to renew your AAUW membership!
As a special incentive, if you pay your dues by May 15, you’ll be entered into a drawing for reimbursement of your NYS and Branch dues ($29)!  A name will be drawn at the May dinner.  You don’t have to be present to be a winner.
Please fill out your membership renewal form below and send it to Dottie Potochnik before you forget. We hope to see you all at the annual dinner. Happy Spring! Sondra Grady and Arlene Maranville
AAUW Schenectady Membership Renewal       July 1, 2012 - June 30, 2013
Check appropriate category:


___ AAUW ($49)  + NYS ($13) + Branch Member ($16) $78.00


___ Paid Life Member Renewal (NYS + Branch)
$29.00


___ Dual Branch Member in
$16.00


___ Dual Branch Member living out of NYS
$29.00


___ Honorary Life Member (50-year member)
$  0

(Honorary Life Members must also return this form. The data is needed for the Branch roster and Directory.)

Check one:

___ I prefer to receive Visions in color via email attachment.   ___  I prefer that Visions be mailed to me via USPS.

Please complete this form and return it with your check, payable to “AAUW Schenectady Branch”

Send to:  Dorothea Potochnik, 105 Woodhaven Drive, Scotia, NY 12302

Name ___________________________________________________________________________

Street___________________________________City____________________Zip code___________

Phone____________________Email___________________________________________________
If you would like Visions mailed at a different location during certain months of the year,please provide that information below.
Dates:_____________________Alternate address______________________________________________
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The NYS Assembly passed pay equity bills on 4/17/12! It's a largely symbolic victory, though, without the NYS Senate acting, too. Two comments AAUW members heard from senators. "We seldom hear about pay equity from people. It doesn't seem to be an important issue." "Pay equity would have a negative impact on business and the economy."  Now begins our AAUW-NYS campaign to get the Senate to approve equal pay legislation. And, it begins with you. E-mail or write your senator. Tell them what you think. Tell them that women vote the issues and we want to be heard.  We want equal pay for equal work.








VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  Saturday, June 2, 12-2 and 2-4 at the 18th Annual Schenectady Kids' Art Festival. Contact Robin Eddy at 346-1683 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:reddy5@nycap.rr.com" �reddy5@nycap.rr.com� , if you can help out at this fun kids event.





IDEAS for PROGRAMS/ SPEAKERS WELCOME:  If you have suggestions for speakers or programs for the coming year, contact Ellen Auerbach at auerbachem@gmail.com.





IN MEMORY OF Marjorie McMahon





IN MEMORY OF Marjorie McMahon








Congratulations to


Faith Weldon


For winning the 2012 AAUW 


Art Contest for her picture,


Walking for Water!





WELCOME NEW MEMERS


Susan Leon	Miriam Cajuste


12 Laury Lane	89 Cheltingham Avenue


Glenville, NY 12302	Schenectady, NY 12306


609-221-4987	518- 894-3852
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The NYS Assembly 


       passed the�   Pay Equity Bill 


      on 4/17/12!





AAUW's Mission


AAUW Advances Equity for women through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research.


AAUW's Vision


AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.


AAUW's Promise


By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and educational barriers to so that all women have a fair chance.


In Principle and in Practice AAUW Values and seeks diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class.








AAUW Advances Equity For Women


and Girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research.





The AAUW Educational Foundation  


promotes funds to advance education, research and self-development for women and to foster equity and positive societal change.





The AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund 


provides funding and a support system for women seeking judicial redress for sex discrimination.





In Principle and in Practice AAUW Values and seeks diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class.
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